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Term 3- Week  1, 2019 

WHAT’S HAPPENING @ GREENHILLS 2019 

Hi Greenhills and welcome back to school for the start of Term 3! 

 
Term 3 is a very important term for schools. In fact, I would consider it the time where students can make the most 

learning progress as their confidence continues to grow, school routines are well established and we are still well away 

from the energy and excitement of the end of the year.   

 
Along with our focus and commitment to high levels of academic achievement, personal development and social, 

emotional we have a jam-packed calendar of events and activities this term. During busy terms like this, it is vital to stay 

informed by reading the newsletter and blogs regularly. It is also a great idea to keep a family calendar with all of the 

important things listed on it. Why not encourage your child to do this as well? They could even use the calendar function 

on an iPad or another form of technology. This would be great preparation for high school when there are even more 

dates to remember such as homework and assignments from at least seven different teachers! 

 

 

Friday 19th July 9am Year 5/6 Interschool Sport 
1:50pm Year 5/6 Action Teams 
3pm Whole School Reflection 

Tuesday 23rd July Hockey 7’s 

Friday 26th July 9am Year 5/6 Interschool Sport 
3pm Assembly 

Monday 29th July 2:30pm Building & Grounds Meeting 

Tuesday 30th July 2RS & 2SH EXCURSION - COMO House 
Year 5/6 Dance Production Rehearsal 
Class of 2018 Re-Union 
6pm Education, Policy & Communications Meeting 
7pm PA Meeting 

Thursday 1st August 100 days Prep 

Friday 2nd August 9am Year 5/6 Interschool Sport 
1:50pm Year 5/6 Action Teams 
3pm Whole School Reflection 

Tuesday 6th August Year 5/6 Dance Production Rehearsal 

Wednesday 7th August 2BJ & 2TW Excursion - COMO House 
Experience Greenhills — Prep 2020 Transition— Literacy 
9:30am-10;30am/ 11:30am—12:30pm / 2:00 pm—3:00 pm 

Thursday 8th August 1pm– 10pm Boite Schools Chorus 
1Rm & 1RG Excursion - COMO House 
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COMMUNICATIONS UPDATE 
We have continued to work hard on our communications this year. Based on parent feedback and through the work of our 

Education, Policy & Communications sub-committee, we know we have too many communication platforms. As such, we 

are really pleased to confirm that our Sentral Parent Portal has been upgraded to include parents and carers being able to 

enter and approve absences, receive notifications/alerts and access the school newsletter. The GREAT news is that all of 

this can now also be accessed on a smart phone via the Sentral App. An information email has been sent home outlining 

how to do this and also included in this newsletter.  

 

As the Sentral Portal enables all of this – we will be ceasing the use of Skoolbag shortly. This will mean our current 

communications will continue with one less element to worry about!  

 

CLUBS @ GREENHILLS 

I am always impressed and amazed by the passion, leadership and initiative of Greenhills Primary School students. 

My photos this week highlight a GREAT example of this which is our student led clubs. Every week students across our 

school are keen to share their ideas for a lunchtime club. They then work with their peers to see if these ideas can actually 

turn into a club that operates each week. We currently have a range of clubs running including our Coding & Scratch Club 

which is organised by a very dedicated and committed group of Year 3/4 students (shown in the photos). The clubs are 

announced at assembly (another highlight!) and I will also publish a list of these along with the times they run in the 

newsletter next week. 

GETTING TO SCHOOL ON TIME! 
As I walk around our school each morning I see many students arriving late. This year we introduced a slightly earlier 

8.57am bell with accompanying music. The aim being to provide students the opportunity to enter their classroom and get 

organised for the day which starts at 9am sharp. We need all students to arrive no later than 8.55am so that we can 

maximise our learning each day. Arriving at 9am when the bell goes is late. You would be amazed at the effect of even a 

few minutes late each day can have over a longer time frame. I encourage everyone to make the effort to get to school on 

time this term and stay tuned for a chance for your class to win a prize for being the most “on time and ready to learn” 

grade!  

PRINCIPAL FOR A DAY - TRADING PLACES OPPORTUNITY 
Each year I offer an opportunity for a small group of our students to become “Principal for a Day” and swap places with 

me. This means that they help me with my work on a day and then I spend time in their classroom on another day. All the 

students have to do is write a short letter to me outlining why they would like to swap places with me for a day and share 

something they would do to make our school even better if they were the Principal. Applications can then be placed in the 

box located at the office. Entries will close on Friday 2nd August. 
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VISITOR LANYARDS & PROCESS 
A reminder to all parents who visit our school to help in the classrooms, canteen or in other areas, that it is a requirement 

to sign in and collect a visitor lanyard from the office. This process is an important part of keeping our students safe at 

school and ensures that we know exactly who is on site at any time.  

 

WHAT ARE YOU READING AT THE MOMENT? 
At Greenhills we are building a really strong love of reading. This is one of the most important elements of being a 

successful lifelong learner and it is vital that we model the importance of developing a love of reading to our children. We 

can do this by ensuring that we read with and listening to our children read every day, visiting libraries and discussing and 

sharing what we are reading.  

 

I have just finished reading “Warriors of the Storm” by Bernard Cornwell. This the 8th book in an historical fiction series 

set in England during the late 800’s, which is right in the middle of Viking time. There are two more to go in the series 

which I have really enjoyed reading over the past year. If you have any suggestions for another series to get hooked into, 

please let me know.   

 

Looking forward to a GREAT term ahead. 

 

 

 

 

James Penson 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to the following students celebrating their birthdays  

 

Jacob K, Joshua W, Lila T, Jasper U, Fifi C, Xavier T, Logan D, Grace D,  

Georgia M, Jackson R, Marlowe P, Thomas H, Riley W, Oliver W, Sienna B, Jack B 
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NEWS FROM THE OFFICE 
 

Confidential Student Information/Medical Updates  

It is very important that you keep us informed of any changes relating to your child’s personal details.  

Please notify us immediately of any modifications relating to family/student details; emergency contacts, medical, address 

and in particular phone numbers and email addresses.  

 

Sentral Issues 

If you’re having any problems in using the  Sentral App or portal , please feel free to contact the office and we will aim to 

guide you in the right direction. 

We appreciate your patience during this transition time.   

 

Term 3 Parent Payments  
If you chose to pay School Fees via Term Instalments – the Term 3 payment is due by the end of Week 1. 
Please pay these fees via the QKR App (under Term Instalment), call into the office, alternatively you can pay BPAY.   
If you have any problems with these payments please contact the office to discuss a payment plan.  

Netbook Term payments 

3rd Term Netbook instalments are due to be deducted on 23rd July, please again if you chose to pay direct please contact 
the office or pay via the QKR app. 

 

 

 

 

 

Kate , Nicole & Anne  

School Administration Team   

 

 NOTICES SENT HOME  
     

Grade 1/2  Excursion - Como House  

Grade 3/4  Celebrate Culture, Athletics Carnival, Family Life  

Grade 5  Athletics Carnival, Family Life       

Grade 6  Athletics Carnival, Family Life   

Whole School Special Lunch Day, Wednesday Wonders  
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YEAR 5/6 STUDENT ACTION TEAM 

Dear Parents/Grandparents, 

As one of our major projects this year we are planning to yarn bomb one of the trees in the Green Hills area 

and we need your help! The 5/6 Art Action Team will be teaching other students how to finger knit, knit, 

crochet, make pom poms and weave. Through this process we hope to gather enough pieces to 

combine together in a yarn bombing installation, and make the school a more colourful and 

interesting place.  If you have spare yarn or wool at home, preferably bright colours and not too 

thin, we would be delighted if you could bring it in. 

We would also appreciate it if any knitters or crocheters in the Greenhills community could assist us by knitting or 

crocheting shapes (e.g. squares, rectangles) that we can connect together to wrap the trees.  

There will be a collection box located at the main office area where donations can be placed.  

Thank you for your help  

The Year 5/6 Art Action Team 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING @ GREENHILLS  Teaching and Learning 

Don’t forget to check out the Blogs 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN PREP?     http://prepsatgreenhills.global2.vic.edu.au/   

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN GRADE 1   http://greenhillsgrade1.global2.vic.edu.au  

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN GRADE 2   http://greenhillspslevel2.global2.vic.edu.au/  

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN GRADE 3  & 4 http://grade34ghps.global2.vic.edu.au  

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN GRADE 5 & 6  http://grade56l.global2.vic.edu.au/ 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 

PLEASE HAND YOUR BANKING BOOKS TO THE OFFICE PRIOR TO THURS MORNING for PROCESSING 
 
*New savers welcome* 
Accounts can be started online https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html 
or at a Commonwealth Bank branch.         
  
Bring your bank books to school by Wednesday each week, with your 2019 class marked on the front.  
 
The Commonwealth Bank donate money to Greenhills Primary School from student banking, so the more you save, the more you are 
helping your school.. win win! 

 
BREAD TAGS FOR WHEELS 

Bread Tags for Wheels is a foundation that collects bread tags, sells them to a recycler and uses that money to purchase  a wheelchair 
for those in need.  Parade College is currently collecting bread tags to help a fellow student and has asked for 
our help.  

Bread tags come in many shapes, sizes and colours. Made of High Impact Polystyrene they have a good 
recycling value. It takes 200 bread bags full of tags that are packed into 10 black bags or 200 kg of tags to 
bring in enough money to buy one wheelchair. Having a wheelchair gives the recipient independence and 
mobility and this makes a big difference to their families as well. 

There is a tub at the office if you wish to help this cause. More information on the foundation can be found at  

http://www.breadtagsforwheelchairs.co.za/    

http://prepsatgreenhills.global2.vic.edu.au/
http://greenhillsgrade1.global2.vic.edu.au/
http://greenhillspslevel2.global2.vic.edu.au
http://greenhillspslevel2.global2.vic.edu.au/
http://grade34ghps.global2.vic.edu.au
http://grade56l.global2.vic.edu.au
http://grade56l.global2.vic.edu.au/
http://www.breadtagsforwheelchairs.co.za
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK  Term 2 Wk. 10 - PRESENTED AT ASSEMBLY on FRIDAY 26th July 2019 

NAME CLASS REASON 

Louise F Prep BH 
For trying so hard to sound out words during writing time. Louise I love the way you are recording the letters for 
all the sounds you can hear. You are a SUPERSTAR!! 

Jeana B Prep CM 
For trying so hard with your reading. It is wonderful to see you sounding out the words and having a go! I am so 
proud of you Jeana!! 

Jude H Prep SM 
For your amazing enthusiasm in maths! Well done for always challenging yourself and not giving up when a task 
gets tricky! Keep up the amazing effort Jude. 

Lana N Prep SM 
For her amazing effort in adding more detail to her writing. Lana your writing is always 5 star and a pleasure to 
read! Keep up the incredible work! 

Isla T 1AD Isla has a never give up attitude and tries her best! I am so proud of how much she is improving her writing. 

Josh M 1AD 
Josh has achieved his goal of writing on the lines and he couldn't be prouder! I am so impressed by your 
perseverance Josh! 

Jack B 1RG For his persistence in writing! I am so proud of all the effort you put into writing and your enthusiasm in class. 

Lucy G 1RM 
For her efforts with presenting her Space project. Lucy carefully took notes and wrote them into sentences in her 
own words to show what she knows about Space. Congratulations Lucy on your hard work, I am so proud of you. 

Marco S 1RM 
For working hard in class and giving your best effort. Marco is a great friend to many in 1RM and we will miss his 
smiling face while he continues his schooling in London. We look forward to hearing about all your adventures 
when you return next year, Marco! 

Nicholas Z 2RS 
For being a maths super star in our classroom. I love seeing you explain your thinking when solving some really 
challenging problems. You're a superstar Nicholas! 

Indie L 2RS 
For working so hard on your inquiry information report. I'm so impressed by the effort you've put into and the 
growth in your writing. I can't wait to see more of your writing next term Indie! 

Heath K 2SH 
For your consistent enthusiasm in your learning, your willingness to take on all challenges and the enjoyment 
you show in all you do! Heath you are such a joy to teach, as well as being a kind and helpful friend to those 
around you. Well done superstar!!! 

Ella N 2TW 
For writing and publishing such an AWESOME story book at home. I loved reading about Lilly and her best 
Christmas. I can’t wait to read more of your wonderful stories. 

Deon L 2TW 
Deon you are such a hard working member of 2TW. I love the way you try hard with everything you do and you 
make sure you listen and concentrate so you can finish all your work. Keep it up SUPER STAR! 

Laleh S 34E 
For your amazing Inquiry Action Poster. Laleh, you convinced your reader how to make the fishing industry in 
Australia more sustainable through the use of persuasive words and colourful drawings. Fantastic work. 

Allie E. T 34K 
Allie's writing ability is most impressive! Her use of effective vocabulary and expressive sentences ensure for 
note worthy pieces, that are shared and modelled in class, as examples for her peers. Keep up the great writing! 

Archie B 34R 
Congratulations Archie on all your efforts in Buddy Maths this term. You are showing some great skills due to 
your focus and determination. 

Jayden W 34S 
For your hard work and dedication during your learning time. Especially during our Reader's Notebook sessions. 
Keep it up! 

Adelaide C 56B For experimenting with a different narrative structure when writing an excellent horror story called "Go in..." 

Rishi B 56B For using outstanding descriptive language when writing his five-part horror story called "The Mother". 

James N 56D 
For his detailed inquiry investigation into Aboriginal culture. James delivered a great presentation of his 
knowledge to our class and spoke clearly and confidently. 

Ella M 56F 
For always showing the school value of respect. Ella is has been wonderful seeing you interact with peers in such 
a lovely way. Your kind and bubbly personality brightens our classroom. 

Theo N H 56M 
For been a consistently amazing student who always puts in 110% in the classroom. You've been working hard 
and learning well, keep it up. 

Georgia M 56O 
For always being willing to help anyone and using your initiative in all tasks. Georgia, your generosity in and out 
of the classroom is outstanding, keep it up! 

Ashley T 56S 
For creating a very spooky short story. It has been wonderful to see your story evolve and take shape by applying 
feedback. Well done! 

Grace K 56S 
For her inquiry investigation into post WW2 immigration. Grace was particularly intrigued by Jewish Immigration 
after reading Morris Gleitzman's Then. Great work! 

Eliza Sadler 
(56D) 

VISUAL 
ART 

Eliza is a talented young artist and should be commended for the way in which she plans her artwork, challenges 
herself and then sets about achieving those goals. I have been very  impressed with the progression of her street 
art self-portrait and of the way in which she has involved herself in the Art Action Team projects. Well done Eliza. 

Marlowe 
Pedersen 
(2TW) 

VISUAL 
ART 

Marlowe is to be congratulated for her creativity and the high level of effort she puts into every art session. She 
listens attentively to the instructions and always tries to improve her skills. Well done and keep up the amazing 
work. 

Finn V MUSIC 
Finn, you are such a musical inspiration to your peers. I love the way you expose them to a wide variety of 
musical styles, providing information about both the performer and the composer. 

Ella N ITALIAN I love your positive attitude you bring to Italian each week. Your eagerness to learn is eccelente! 
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK  Term 3 Wk. 1 - PRESENTED AT ASSEMBLY on FRIDAY 26th July 2019 

NAME CLASS REASON 

Ryan D Prep BH 
For trying really hard to sound out words and recording letters for all the sounds he can hear during writing time. Well Done 
Ryan. Keep it up Superstar! 

Chloe L Prep CM 
For an incredible start to term 3! Well done Chloe for showing kindness to your peers and making great choices. I am so 
proud of you, keep it up! 

Maddie L Prep KO 
For 'hooking' us into her narrative about the Fairy Tree. Maddie, we love listening to your writing and we can always imagine 
we are there because of the strong verbs and adjectives you include. Keep up your enthusiasm superstar! 

Nora C Prep KO 
For 'wowing' us with your counting to 100! Nora, you always work really hard to keep on learning and trying your best and 
always have a big smile on your face when doing this. You are a counting superstar! 

Aidan K 1RG 
For your enthusiasm in all work that you do. You have come into term 3 full of excitement ready to learn. Keep up the 
amazing work and the never give up attitude! 

Keira D 1RM 
For your determination to be the best you can be. Keira is dedicated to learning and enthusiastic to improve. She seeks out 
extra work to challenge her thinking. Congratulations Keira on an excellent start to Term 3. 

Poppy F 1RM 
For your amazing start to Term 3. Poppy always gives 100% effort to her learning. She focuses her thinking to ensure she 
presents her best work. Congratulations Poppy! 

Stephanie C 2BJ 
For your enthusiasm and positive attitude you bring to school every day! Your smile lights up the room and your fun and 
interesting facts keep everyone in 2BJ engaged and wanting more! Thanks for making our classroom an exciting place to be! 
Keep it up super star! 

Charlotte C 2RS For an incredible start to term 3. I've been especially impressed by the improvement in your reading. Keep it up Charlotte! 

Grace G 2SH 
For your wonderful efforts with your spelling. Grace it is fantastic to see you really thinking about the sounds you can hear in 
a word and which letter patterns could be used to make each sound. You should be very proud of your efforts. Well done 
Grace! 

Luca G 34E 
Luca you designed and created a brilliant Multiplication and Division game that really tested people’s understanding of these 
concepts. You have a great knowledge of multiplication and division yourself that you can apply to different situations. Keep 
up the fantastic work Luca. 

Noah P 34K 
Noah, I am so proud of your hard work and effort. You always ‘give things a go’, listen carefully and follow instructions, 
beautifully. You are a respectful member of our class and a caring friend.  

Alexander T 34S 
for the most entertaining and descriptive holiday recount! I loved reading your recount so much I had to share it with Mr. 
Penson and he enjoyed it too. Well done Alexander! 

Tom D 56B 
For doing an outstanding job when reading Rabbit's Hop to Alex Rance and everyone at Greenhills. You are doing a great job 
in your role as library captain. 

Hayden L 56B 
For doing an outstanding job when reading Rabbit's Hop to Alex Rance and everyone at Greenhills. You are doing a great job 
in your role as library captain. 

Aidan G 56O 
For starting Term 3 with a bang! Aidan has shown enthusiasm when starting our writers notebook and I'm excited to see 
what he achieves this term! 

Emily W 56S 
For an amazing start to term 3. Emily has fully embraced all of our new units with determination and has been an extremely 
active participant in our classroom discussions. Keep up the great work! 

  
VISUAL 
ART 

NONE THIS WEEK 

  PE NONE THIS WEEK 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   



Mine Street, Greensborough VIC 3088 Phone. 03 9435 4181 Fax. 03 9432 0733 

Email: greenhills.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 



Mine Street, Greensborough VIC 3088 Phone. 03 9435 4181 Fax. 03 9432 0733 

Email: greenhills.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

DEVELOPING HOME-SCHOOL PARTNERSHIPS 

 

Teaching boys to respect women by Dr Rosina McAlpine  
 

Most studies shows that a boy’s disrespect towards girls generally begins in childhood. Disrespect shows in 
small behavioural ways that can often be ignored or go unnoticed. These behaviours include teasing, using put-
downs and through verbal bullying and harassment. We can break the cycle when by teaching our children to be 
respectful and caring toward all genders from a young age. 

Start the conversation about respect early 

Start by responding to your child calmly when they are disrespectful to others. The following three-step 
communication approach can be used from early childhood through to teen years. Let’s put it into practice. 

If a boy is making fun of his sister or a female friend: 

Stop: Respond calmly rather than react asking him to stop the teasing. It’s handy to have a phrase you can rely 
on when under pressure. For instance, “Stop please. That’s a personal put down. We don’t use put downs in this 
family. 

Empathise: Invite your son to see the behaviour through the eyes of his sister. ‘How do you think your sister/
friend feels right now?’ 

Educate: Provide options such as ignoring his sister or friend if she’s annoying him or providing an 
appropriate social script he can use to communicate his thoughts such as, “I find it annoying when you don’t 
share the computer” 

The acronym SEE (stop, empathise, educate) will help you remember these steps. 
 
 
 
 
 
Roslyn Mackie  
(Home-School Partnerships Leader) 
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SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Operating times for Term 3 

Monday – closed.  There will be no lunch orders or window sales available.  

Tuesday – closed.  There will be no lunch orders or window sales available. 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday – lunch orders and window sales as usual on these three days. 

Volunteers are desperately needed to help in the canteen. You can volunteer for only one day per term if 
you wish. If you are interested in helping out (you are only required for approximately 1 hour on any day), please go to 

www.carebookings.com.au, type in the parent code "JGU9L" and enter the day(s) that you would be interested in helping.  

 

 

FIRST AID 

ABSENCE DUE TO ILLNESS 

With a large number of students absent from school mainly due to winter illness.   

It is important  to advise us if your child is ill and will not be attending school, as we have some students that have low immune 
systems. 

We appreciate your co-operation in this matter. 

 

INFLUENZA TYPE A 

We’ve had  reported cases of Influenza Type A confirmed within our community. If you or your family members have any of the 

following symptoms please seek medical advice- Respiratory symptoms such as coughing and sneezing, runny nose, headaches, muscle 

aches and fever. 

 

MEDICATION GUIDELINES  

If children need to take medication at school, we are more than happy to administer it to your child.   

Please bring the medication to the office in its original packaging and your child must collect the medication at the end of each day to 

take home. 

Medication must not be left in school bags, lunchboxes.  This is a safeguard for all our students. A Medication  Administration 

Instructions form is available at the office. 

 

MEDICAL PLAN    

If children have any type of Medical plan please ensure you bring it to the office. 

 

 

 

Karen Heitzmann 

First Aid Officer    
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INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
 

Round 8—Friday 19th July, 2019   
 

Greenhills VS Glen Katherine – AWAY 

Green Parkways VS Laurimar C – AWAY  

 

 

REBEL SPORT SEASON PASS PROGRAM 

Greenhills Primary School is involved in the Rebel Sport Season Pass Program.      

What can you do to help Greenhills primary School benefit from this program?  

Staff, family and friends can link the school to their Rebel Season Pass and instantly start earning 
credits. 

 

 

Thank-you      

Jordan Daley   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Time: Sport: Venue: 

9.30am-10.30am approx. Football Anthony Beale Reserve 

Soccer Glen Katherine PS 

Netball Glen Katherine PS 

Softball Anthony Beale Reserve 

Time: Sport: Venue: 

9.30am-10.30am approx. Football N/A 

Soccer Plenty Valley Christian College 

Netball Laurimar PS 

Softball Laurimar PS 
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